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CLINICAL SECTION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

MID WINTER MEETING  MINUTES

January 26, 2008, Calgary, AB

Members present: Deborah Dobson (Chair), Christine Purdon (Past-Chair), John Pearce

(Chair-Elect), Patricia Furer (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrew Ryder (Member-at-Large)

Melissa Kehler (Student Member)

1. Approval of Agenda - One item was added to the agenda:  John to provide report on Clinical Section bylaws.  Agenda with modification was approved (Moved: Christine; Seconded: John).

2. Approval of Minutes – Executive Committee Teleconference, September 10, 2007. The Minutes were approved as circulated (Moved: Melissa; Seconded: Andrew).

3. Report from the Chair (Deborah Dobson)

· CPA nominations for the Board. Dr. Lorne Sexton has been elected by acclamation as the Director-Practitioner.  Dr. David Dozois has been elected by acclamation for another term as Director-Scientist.

· Professional Affairs Committee.  Drs. Barb Backs Dermott and Stephen Swallow have joined this committee.

· Other - CPA conference & projects. 

· Dr. Christine Robb (proposed by SWAP) will be the CPA Invited Speaker.  Her talk is entitled: “The Relational Revolution”.  

· The Clinical Section is co-sponsoring a preconvention workshop with SWAP.  Dr. Sandi Byers’ workshop is entitled: “Working with clients who have sexual difficulties: A workshop for psychologists with a general practice”.  Hopefully the costs of the workshops will be covered by the registration fees (the workshop fees will be increased slightly this year to reflect increasing costs).  Any additional costs will be shared by SWAP (they will contribute a maximum of $500) and the Clinical Section.  As our section receives one free conference registration, we will provide this to Dr. Byers.

· Dr. Michael Vallis has agreed to do a Public Lecture as well as a level 2 Master Clinician workshop at CPA 2008 in Halifax, co-sponsored with the Section for Health Psychology.

· The public lecture is entitled “Winning the battle of the bulge: Real world strategies for obesity management”.

· The two hour clinician workshop will address “Competency in life style change intervention: mastering motivational enhancement, behavior modification, and emotion management”.

· We discussed publicity strategies for the public lecture.  John and Chris will contact colleagues in Halifax to facilitate local publicity.  Deb will put together a flyer to send out, perhaps in May.  Flyers/announcements could be sent to CMHA in Halifax, IWK (Children’s hospital), local family physicians, and the Halifax Herald.

· CPA is covering registration costs for Dr. Vallis.  The Health Psychology and Clinical Psychology Sections will split the honorarium costs.  The three groups will split the per diem expenses for the three days.

· The ABM for our section will be held during CPA on Thursday June 12th at 5 pm in Halifax.

· Member Benefits.  The committee summarized benefits for members of the Clinical Section including: receiving two newsletters per year; advocacy for representation of clinical concerns within CPA; reduction of registration costs for pre-convention workshop; information via the listserv; student benefits: networking, Ken Bowers and travel awards; networking with colleagues; Fact sheets; recognition through Fellow awards; and contribution to convention activities.

4. Treasurer’s report (Trish Furer)

· Financial report.  Current bank balance for the Clinical Section is $14 409.30.  Investments (GICs) as of December 2007 are at $4483.05.  Total assets are $18 892.35.
· CPA has arranged that Section dues will be direct deposited into our account from now on.

· Membership.  From May to October 2007, we enrolled 13 new regular members and 33 student members. 
· Deb asked whether there is any money left in this year’s budget for further archiving costs.  Trish will check.

5.  Clinical Section Bylaws report (John Pearce). The final step for this process is the approval by the CPA Board. John will request that Juanita Mureika, a member of the CPA Board of Directors whose portfolio includes the CPA sections, submit the by-laws to the Board for approval at its February meeting.

6. CPA 2008 Conference (June 12-14)

· Conference submissions and review process. John reported that there have been 162 clinical conference submissions this year: 144 poster submissions (133 accepted); 7 symposia, 4 workshops, 2 review sessions, and 2 conversation sessions (all accepted).  John reported that the review process went smoothly.  There were 16 reviewers across the country.  John wrote up “Instructions for Reviewers” to supplement materials provided by CPA.  The poster submissions were reviewed by one reviewer; if the poster was rejected it went to a second reviewer.  John indicated that reasons for poster rejection included lack of data.  He noted that one poster submission was changed to a Conversation session.  Acceptance notifications will be sent out shortly.

· Deb suggested creating a list of potential reviewers and their areas of interest for future conventions – the Committee was in agreement with this plan.

· A thank-you to the reviewers will be in the next newsletter.  Their hard work and efficiency was much appreciated. 

· Ken Bowers Award. Need to wait until acceptance letters have been sent out and then students can send in their applications for this award.  Melissa will ensure that students are informed about the application process for both this and the Travel awards.  Applications will be sent to John.

· Clinical Section sponsored presentations and advertising for workshops and public presentation. See above (#3).

· Section program introduction of speakers. The Executive agreed to defer this to the Spring teleconference.

· Trish suggested that the Clinical Section consider covering at least part of the convention expenses for the Student Representative of the Clinical Section.  The Student Rep is expected to attend CPA (as are all the Executive members) and it is recognized that the travel and hotel costs can be prohibitive for students.  The Student Rep can apply for the Clinical Section Travel Awards.  However, we can look at our budget to see if we could guarantee funding for at least part of the Student Rep’s convention expenses.  Ideally, we would like to arrange this for CPA 2008 but this has not been incorporated into the budget this year.  We would need to obtain approval for this additional expense from the membership.  Christine also suggested raising this issue at the Section Chairs meeting: perhaps CPA could support student representatives across the sections.

7. Communications Report and Discussion 

· Website issues (Andrew Ryder).  The new website was up and running in November 2007.  It was designed to address some of the difficulties with the “old” webpage.  The new format was such that it could be easily edited and was not centrally controlled.  There were challenges in translating the old format to the new one but overall this process went well.  Unfortunately, problems with the new website began in December.  The new website and the backup were accidentally deleted. It is not clear exactly how these problems occurred.  Various solutions were discussed including returning to the old website format or setting up the new format again with a more robust back-up system.  These possibilities will be discussed with CPA.

· Archiving Project. Jill Evans has archived all the information that was not on the old website.  Plan is for all of this information to go onto the website.  It was agreed that the CDs need to be backed up – Deb to purchase an external hard drive for Clinical Section use (cost: approx. $200).

· Newsletter report.  Next deadline is March 15, 2008.

· Listserv update (Trish).  

· Discussion re goals and usage policies.  Agreed that recruitment for research participation, clinical discussions, and descriptions of clinically relevant books (recent publications from section members) are all acceptable for the listserv.  We will continue to encourage job postings to be advertised with CPA. Trish to post an announcement about these issues on the listserv. We will review these changes with the general membership at the ABM in June to obtain feedback about these policies.  

· Confusion created by existence of two listservs – this section’s listserv and a second listserv (clinical@lists.cpa.ca) which is not a listserv of this section.  Trish has now ensured that all Clinical Section members have been added to our Listserv.  A decision with regards to potentially deleting the second listserv will be made in consultation with Nigel Flear. 

8. Nominations

· Section Executive (Christine Purdon). Andrew has agreed to stay on as Member-at-Large.  We are pleased to have his ongoing involvement with the Section website and Andrew will be of great assistance with CPA in Montreal.  Dr. Mark Lau has agreed to stand as Chair-Elect.  Melissa is willing to stay on for a second year as the Student Representative.  
· Call for Fellows (John). The call for Fellows has gone out.  There has been one nomination to date.  Information will be circulated to the Executive for approval.

9. Section Projects

· Fact sheet update (Andrew).  

· Further discussion of issue about setting criteria with respect to who should be a Fact Sheet author as well as criteria with respect to “what makes a Fact Sheet a Fact Sheet”. The question was raised as to whether the latter issue was already being explored by the CPA Board.  Deb and Andrew will contact Catherine Lee to inquire about this.

· Importance of making the Fact Sheets user friendly and giving clearer/greater credit to the authors – the website versions do not consistently have author credits whereas the printable versions do.

· Andrew will be sending emails to the authors so that they can be asked about updating the Fact Sheets.  
· Discussed need for French translation for the Fact sheets.  We will discuss this with CPA.
· Non-renewing members for 2008 (Christine).  Could CPA provide us with a list of non-renewing members?  Trish will contact Sylvia Spallin at the end of February to ask about this. Christine could then contact non-renewing members.
· Psychology Month. Deb has received many responses about Psychology month activities.  These will be published in the March newsletter.

· Mental Health Commission – advocacy project discussion.  How can the Clinical Section be involved with the mental Health Commission?  Dr. John Service has suggested that the section could track and comment on the 3 strategic initiatives of the Commission which are a national mental health strategy, an anti-stigma campaign, and knowledge exchange.  We could use the listserv to start a discussion around these initiatives. 

10. New Initiatives (Deb)

· We discussed the possibility of revisiting the recommendations coming out of the 1998 Clinical Psychology Section Task Force on Empirically Supported Treatments

· There has been progress in some areas since 1998.

· We could set up a committee to review the status of these recommendations i.e., (a) What progress has been made with respect to these recommendations, (b) what updates and changes are required, and (c) what further recommendations should be added to the original document?

· Deb will approach the original authors (Drs. J. Hunsley, K. Dobson, C. Johnston, & S. Mikail) to see if they are interested in working on this.  Others who may be interested? The Executive will consider these possibilities.

· Student Grant Proposal 

· At June 07 ABM, $2000 was approved for a student grant (up to $2000) to apply to host a conference or workshop to allow students to have experience organizing such events and increase student access to extra clinical training. The proposal needs further work prior to implementation.  Melissa will review the proposal and make recommendations for changes and will circulate this to the Executive.  Melissa will put together an application form/process.  Hopefully this could be circulated prior to CPA in June.
· CPA 2010 is scheduled to be concurrent with the World Congress of Cognitive and Behavior Therapies in Boston.  Trish expressed concern about the impact of this on attendance at CPA in Winnipeg.  Deb has approached CPA about this and will follow-up with them again.  
· CPA 2009.  Preliminary discussion about Keynote speakers, preconvention workshops, and Master Clinician workshop.

11. Spring Teleconference: Monday April 21, 2008.
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Submitted by Patricia Furer, PhD., C, Psych.

Secretary-Treasurer

